

Concord Township Lake County, Ohio

7229 Ravenna Road | Concord Township Ohio 44077 Phone 440-354-7510 | Fax 440-354-7511 www.concordtwp.com

Trustees

Carl H. Dondorfer Amy L. Lucci Morgan R. McIntosh trustees@concordtwp.com

Fiscal Officer

John M. Patriarca (440) 354-7516 (440) 350-0904 FAX jpatriarca@concordtwp.com

Administrator

Andy Rose (440) 354-7513 (440) 354-7511 FAX arose@concordtwp.com

Fire Chief

Matt Sabo 11599 Concord-Hambden Rd. (440) 354-7503 (440) 354-7507 FAX firechief@concordtwp.com

Recreation Director

Community Center Sean Supler 7671 Auburn Rd. (440) 639-4650 (440) 354-7511 FAX ssupler@concordtwp.com

Service Director

Tim M. Brown (440) 350-3226 (440) 350-4463 FAX tbrown@concordtwp.com

Planning & Zoning Director/ Zoning Inspector

Heather Freeman, AICP (440) 354-7506 (440) 350-0904 FAX hfreeman@concordtwp.com Chairwoman O'Brien, Vice Chair Gavarone, Ranking Member Smith, and members of the Senate Local Government committee. My name is Andy Rose, and I am the Administrator for Concord Township in Lake County, OH. Thank you for the opportunity to provide written testimony in opposition to SB 104, Short-Term Rental (STR) regulation.

Concord Township is a Limited Home Rule Township. We currently have very few short-term rentals but we also realize that the trend for these types of rentals is growing. We do not wish to have our responsibility to govern locally be taken away by the State. Single-family neighborhoods within our community are desirable for residents to raise their families and to enjoy the stability of a community. The inability to regulate short term rentals goes against our community standards.

I am asking you to vote against SB 104 or remove the State's mandate to limit our local authority to regulate short-term rental homes. The people of our townships should be able to maintain their right to govern. We are not anti-development and we currently have three separate housing developments, totaling over 200 new single and multi-family homes, in various phases of planning and/or construction.

In addition to the inability to regulate the short-term rentals, this bill allows for a registration process, accompanied by a \$20 fee per year per property. This registration provision will help townships know where rentals are located, which can help safety services if an emergency call happens or in the event of a nuisance complaint so that the owner may be contacted.

Concord Township finds the \$20 fee to be woefully inadequate as it will not cover our administrative costs. In the past, Concord Township was called to address short-term rentals that became a nuisance. We feel that it is critical we maintain our ability of regulation as well as the opportunity to recuperate fees to assist with the cost of hosting short-term rental properties. Should this bill move forward, we recommend a more robust fee in the lines of \$150 - \$200 per year to ensure this does not become an unfunded mandate which adds additional costs to our taxpayers.

Thank you for the opportunity to submit written testimony on SB 104.

Very respectfully,

Andy Rose, Administrator